
Appeal for information on missing man
in Tseung Kwan O (with photo)

     Police today (October 31) appealed to the public for information on a
man who went missing in Tseung Kwan O.

     Lee Shun-choi, aged 88, went missing after he left his residence in Po
Lam Estate yesterday afternoon (October 30). His family made a report to
Police on the same day.

     He is about 1.6 metres tall, 55 kilograms in weight and of medium build.
He has a round face with yellow complexion and short grey and white hair. He
was last seen wearing a light-coloured vest, blue short jeans and blue
slippers.

     Anyone who knows the whereabouts of the missing man or may have seen him
is urged to contact the Regional Missing Persons Unit of Kowloon East on 3661
0331 or email to rmpu-ke-2@police.gov.hk, or contact any police station.

  

Puppetry and vocal theatre “Book of
Mountains and Seas” to be staged at
Kwai Tsing Theatre from this Friday
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(with photos)

     Highly acclaimed American-Chinese composer Huang Ruo and puppetry master
Basil Twist from the United States recast the ancient Chinese mythology "Book
of Mountains and Seas" as a daring yet poetic new puppetry and vocal theatre.
The performance will be staged at the Kwai Tsing Theatre on November 3 and 4
(Friday and Saturday).
 
     This puppetry and vocal theatre features singers from Ars Nova
Copenhagen alongside two Hong Kong percussionists, massive puppets and
striking lanterns to tell four Chinese mythological tales of the Legend of
Pangu, the Legend of Ten Suns, the Spirit Bird, and Kua Fu Chasing the Sun.
Production designer and director Twist injects art and life into objects
large and small, such as monsters, giants, birds and animals, and the 10 suns
through raw and simple materials.
 
     The "Book of Mountains and Seas" rolls geography, travelogue, shamanism,
mythology and fiction all into one. These creative stories and characters
seem occult yet timeless in particular when human beings are facing the
stringent challenge of the nature nowadays.
 
     The "Book of Mountains and Seas", one of the programmes of the New
Vision Arts Festival (NVAF), will be held at 8pm on November 3 and 4, at the
Kwai Tsing Theatre Auditorium. Tickets priced at $200, $280, $380 and $460
are now available at URBTIX (www.urbtix.hk). For telephone bookings, please
call 3166 1288, or use the mobile ticketing app "URBTIX". Various discount
schemes, including the newly introduced weekend package booking discount, are
being offered.
 
     The "Book of Mountains and Seas" is performed in Putonghua with Chinese
and English surtitles. A meet-the-artist session will be held after the
performance at the Auditorium on November 3.
 
     Organised by the Leisure and Cultural Services Department, the NVAF is
running from October 20 to November 19, showcasing an array of
interdisciplinary programmes by overseas and local performing groups and
artists. For programme enquiries, please call 2370 1044 or visit
www.nvaf.gov.hk.
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Inspection of aquatic products
imported from Japan

     In response to the Japanese Government's plan to discharge nuclear-
contaminated water at the Fukushima Nuclear Power Station, the Director of
Food and Environmental Hygiene issued a Food Safety Order which prohibits all
aquatic products, sea salt and seaweeds originating from the 10
metropolis/prefectures, namely Tokyo, Fukushima, Ibaraki, Miyagi, Chiba,
Gunma, Tochigi, Niigata, Nagano and Saitama, from being imported into and
supplied in Hong Kong.
 
     For other Japanese aquatic products, sea salt, and seaweeds that are not
prohibited from being imported into Hong Kong, the Centre for Food Safety
(CFS) of the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department will conduct
comprehensive radiological tests to verify that the radiation levels of these
products do not exceed the guideline levels before they are allowed to be
supplied in the market.
 
     As the discharge of nuclear-contaminated water is unprecedented and will
continue for 30 years or more, the Government will closely monitor and step
up the testing arrangements. Should anomalies be detected, the Government
does not preclude further tightening the scope of the import ban.
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     From noon on October 30 to noon today (October 31), the CFS conducted
tests on the radiological levels of 160 food samples imported from Japan,
which were of the "aquatic and related products, seaweeds and sea salt"
category. No sample was found to have exceeded the safety limit. Details can
be found on the CFS's thematic website titled "Control Measures on Foods
Imported from Japan"
(www.cfs.gov.hk/english/programme/programme_rafs/programme_rafs_fc_01_30_Nucl
ear_Event_and_Food_Safety.html).
 
     In parallel, the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department
(AFCD) has also tested 50 samples of local catch for radiological levels. All
the samples passed the tests. Details can be found on the AFCD's website
(www.afcd.gov.hk/english/fisheries/Radiological_testing/Radiological_Test.htm
l).
 
     The Hong Kong Observatory (HKO) has also enhanced the environmental
monitoring of the local waters. No anomaly has been detected so far. For
details, please refer to the HKO's website
(www.hko.gov.hk/en/radiation/monitoring/seawater.html).
 
     From August 24 to noon today, the CFS and the AFCD have conducted tests
on the radiological levels of 11 271 samples of food imported from Japan
(including 7 487 samples of aquatic and related products, seaweeds and sea
salt) and 3 358 samples of local catch respectively. All the samples passed
the tests.

Visa-free access to Georgia for HKSAR
passport holders

     The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR)
has received notification from the Government of Georgia that HKSAR passport
holders may visit Georgia visa-free for a stay of up to 30 days.
 
     An Immigration Department spokesman said, "Georgia is along the Belt and
Road. Under the Belt and Road Initiative, this visa-free arrangement will
bring travel convenience to holders of HKSAR passports and strengthen the
tourism, cultural and economic ties between the two places."
 
     As of today, 169 countries and territories have granted visa-free access
or visa-on-arrival to HKSAR passport holders. Please visit the following
website for details:
www.immd.gov.hk/eng/service/travel_document/visa_free_access.html or scan the
QR code in the attachment.
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Advance estimates on Gross Domestic
Product for third quarter of 2023

     The Census and Statistics Department (C&SD) released today (October 31)
the advance estimates on Gross Domestic Product (GDP) for the third quarter
of 2023.
 
     According to the advance estimates, GDP increased by 4.1% in real terms
in the third quarter of 2023 over a year earlier, compared with the increase
of 1.5% in the second quarter. The continuous expansion in GDP in the third
quarter of 2023 was mainly attributable to the further improvement in
domestic demand and services trade.
 
     Analysed by major GDP component, private consumption expenditure
increased by 6.5% in real terms in the third quarter of 2023 over a year
earlier, after the increase of 7.7% in the second quarter.
 
     Government consumption expenditure measured in national accounts terms
recorded a decline of 4.5% in real terms in the third quarter of 2023 from a
year earlier, compared with the decrease of 9.8% in the second quarter.
 
     Gross domestic fixed capital formation increased by 18.2% in real terms
in the third quarter of 2023 over a year earlier, as against the decrease of
0.5% in the second quarter.
 
     Over the same period, total exports of goods measured in national
accounts terms recorded a decline of 8.6% in real terms from a year earlier,
narrowed from the decrease of 15.1% in the second quarter. Imports of goods
measured in national accounts terms fell by 6.0% in real terms in the third
quarter of 2023, compared with the 15.8% decline in the second quarter.
 
     Exports of services rose by 24.0% in real terms in the third quarter of
2023 over a year earlier, compared with the increase of 22.8% in the second
quarter. Imports of services increased by 28.5% in real terms in the third
quarter of 2023, after the increase of 25.4% in the second quarter.
 
     On a seasonally adjusted quarter-to-quarter comparison basis, GDP
increased by 0.1% in real terms in the third quarter of 2023 when compared
with the second quarter.
 
Commentary
 
     A Government spokesman said that the Hong Kong economy continued to
revive in the third quarter of 2023, supported by inbound tourism and private
consumption. According to the advance estimates, real GDP grew by 4.1% in the
third quarter over a year earlier. On a seasonally adjusted quarter-to-
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quarter basis, real GDP increased by 0.1%.
 
     Analysed by major expenditure component, total exports of goods
continued to fall amid weak external demand for goods. Exports of services
expanded notably further thanks to the continued revival of visitor arrivals.
Domestically, private consumption expenditure increased further alongside
rising household income and the Government's various support initiatives,
though the rate of increase moderated somewhat. Overall investment
expenditure rebounded sharply against a low base of comparison a year ago.
 
     Looking ahead, inbound tourism and private consumption will continue to
underpin economic growth for the rest of the year. More visitors could be
received as handling capacity recovers further. As regards private
consumption, continued improvement in household income and the Government's
various support initiatives including "Night Vibes Hong Kong" should provide
support. Yet, the difficult external environment amid increasing geopolitical
tensions and tight financial conditions would continue to weigh on exports of
goods and investment and consumption sentiment.
 
     The revised figures on GDP and more detailed statistics for the third
quarter of 2023, as well as the revised GDP forecast for 2023, will be
released on November 10, 2023.
 
Further information
 
     The year-on-year percentage changes of GDP and selected major
expenditure components in real terms from the third quarter of 2022 to the
third quarter of 2023 are shown in Table 1.
 
     When more data become available, the C&SD will compile revised figures
on GDP. The revised figures on GDP and more detailed statistics for the third
quarter of 2023 will be released at the C&SD website
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/scode250.html) and the Gross Domestic Product by
Expenditure Component report
(www.censtatd.gov.hk/en/EIndexbySubject.html?pcode=B1030001&scode=250) on
November 10, 2023.
 
     For enquiries about statistics on GDP by expenditure component, please
contact the National Income Branch (1) of the C&SD (Tel: 2582 5077 or email:
gdp-e@censtatd.gov.hk).
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